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CURRENT ECONOMIC CRUNCH -- CUASA's RESPONSE

President's Report -- Don Westwood

In light of the present economic climate and the gloomy prospect announced recently by Premier Bob
Rae of one, two, and two percent increases in Ontario funding for education over the next three years,
you may well be asking what CUASA has been doing to meet the impending financial crisis.

For some months now, a committee of eight has been meeting regularly. There are four
representatives from the Administration:(DennisForcese -VicePresident( Academic), Spruce Riorden
-Vice President (Finance), Davidvan Dine-Director of Personnel, and BillPickett - OPAS). Our four
members are BillJones -Spokesperson, Shirley Mills - Salary Chair, Alistair Tilson -Grievance Chair,
and Georgina Hancock - CUASA Business Agent. The committee is searching for ways for the
University community to co-operatively solve the short-term and long-term financial problems.

A number of possible economies have been discussed. Others, which have a direct impact on
academic programs, have already been implemented by the Administration, such as a reduction in the
hiring of new faculty, and the non-renewal of some term appointments.

Under a mandate outlined in Article 19.1 (1)of the Collective Agreement, this committee now meets
twice a week. It has become abundantly clear that, in the context of Premier Rae's pronouncement,
the measures discussed to date are far from sufficient to deal with the consequences of a one percent
increase in Provincial funding next year. The Committee will continue meeting until its members can
mutually agree on further measures to cut costs and increase revenue for the University.

I need not tell you that the situation is serious. We face, at the very least, considerably decreased
resources and increased pressures on workload--soon.

So far, no concrete proposals have been agreed upon, but it is important that you know the
deliberations are taking place in a constructive spirit, governed by respect for the Collective
Agreement.

If you have urgent concerns or helpful suggestions, or simply need more information, do not hesitate
to call the CUASA office (788-5607).

CUASA COUNCil Will MEET FRIDAY, FEBRUARY 14, 1992 2 p.m. - 4 p.m. 625 Southam Hall.




